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December 19, 2019

The Honorable William P. Barr
Attorney General
U.S. Department of Justice

The Honorable Michael E. Horowitz
Inspector General
U.S. Department of Justice

Dear Attorney General Barr and Inspector General Horowitz,

As you are aware, the Judiciary Committee has for some time been investigating matters
related to the Justice Department’s and the Federal Bureau of Investigation’s handling of the
Crossfire Hurricane investigation, including the applications for, and renewals of, a Foreign
Intelligence Surveillance Act warrant on Carter Page. As part of that investigation, it is critical
that the Committee be provided with the names of the individuals whose names were redacted in
the Office of the Inspector General’s recent report on Crossfire Hurricane, especially those
individuals who took part in interviews with Christopher Steele’s primary sub-source. Although
these names were redacted from the public version of the report, because the Privacy Act does
not apply to matters within the jurisdiction of a congressional committee, I do not anticipate that
production of these names to the Committee will present an issue.

Accordingly. I request that the Committee be provided with the names of, and the
identifiers used in the report for, these individuals, along with their positions at the FBI or DOJ
during their involvement in Crossfire Hurricane and their current positions. no later than
Monday. December 23, 2019.

In addition, I request that the Department provide the Committee with the documents and
communications listed in my letters of August 29, 2019, and March 7, 2019, to the extent access
to those documents has not already been provided, no later than Monday, January 6, 2020.

Thank you for your prompt attention to my requests. If you have any questions about
these requests, please have your staff contact Zachary Somers with the majority staff on the
Committee.

erely,

Lindsey O. Graham
Chairman

cc: The Honorable Dianne Feinstein



